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Parishes of St. Saviour’s Harden and St. Matthew’s Wilsden 
IN THE BENEFICE OF 

HARDEN AND WILSDEN, CULLINGWORTH AND DENHOLME 

Newsletter for 10 April 2022 
 
 

   Palm Sunday 
 

9.30am All Age Worship at St Matthew’s, Wilsden 
9.30am Holy Communion at St John’s, Cullingworth 
 

10.30am Sunday Service at Denholme Shared Church 
 

11.15am All Age Worship at St Saviour’s, Harden 
 

Online: 
6.00pm Contemporary Evening Prayer on our Benefice Facebook Page 

 
 
 

Services for Holy Week 
 
Monday 7.30pm  Service at St Matthew’s  
Tuesday 7.30pm Service at Denholme Shared Church 
Wednesday 7.30pm Service at St Saviour’s 
 
Each of these services will last around half an hour 
 

Maundy Thursday 7.00pm  
Benefice Meal at St John’s Cullingworth followed by Communion and a Vigil 

until 10pm. Please contact Jasmin on 01535 273068 or 07725 107777 to book in 

for the meal. Please feel free to enter and leave the vigil as you wish. 

https://www.facebook.com/Harden-Wilsden-Cullingworth-Denholme-Benefice
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Good Friday    
 

10.00am Hot Cross Bun Service at St Matthew’s. 
  A time of craft, story, fun and food! 
  Fun for All Ages! 
 
 
10.00am Messy Church at Denholme 
        Activities, crafts, The Easter Story, food! 
  Fun for All Ages! 
 
 
2.00pm  The Final Hour of the Cross at St John’s 
  A reflective service as we remember Jesus’ death 
 
6.30pm   Remembering the Burial of Jesus at St Saviour’s 
  A quiet meditative service to mark the end of Good Friday 
 
 

St Saviour’s Electoral Roll The revision of the Electoral Roll commenced on 
the 27th March 2022 and will end on the 16th April 2022. The current Roll is 
displayed at the back of church. 
If your name is not on the list and you would like it to be, please ask Malcolm or 
Richard for an application form as soon as possible. 

 

The Denholme Place of Welcome at the Mechanics Institute, Denholme 
takes place every Wednesday from 10 until noon. This week the hosts are Kath 
and Chris. Call in for a cuppa and a chat. 

 

St Matthew’s Annual Meeting will take place on Sunday 24th April after the 

9.30 service. Café Church has been cancelled on that day so that all members 
can attend this important event in the life of our church. 

 
100 club draw winners in March were:  
No. 88 Matthew Pickersgill £25            No. 68 Steve Rhodes £10  
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Men’s Group The next meeting is on Wednesday 27thApril at The Malt in 
Harden, and will be a fun evening of food with a friendly contest for the Men’s 
Group Dominoes Trophy! If you are interested in coming along please contact 
Robert Priestley on 07758 193260  as soon as possible. 

 

The next Curry Night at the Cardamon will be on Sunday 1st May at 6.30pm. 

Names by email to Helen,  or by phone: 07788 848830, by 24th April please. 
 

The ‘Welcome Packs’ for Harden and Wilsden have been updated and are in 

the Choir Vestry at Harden and the Vicar’s Vestry in Wilsden.  
If you are aware of new people moving to our villages, please drop a copy in to 
them and make our presence known in the community.  
Don’t forget to put the address delivered to and the date you took it on the list 
provided to avoid duplication. 

 

UKRAINE COLLECTION AND PRAYER 
 

Thank you for all the items donated to help the people of 
Ukraine. They will soon be heading where they are needed. 

We will continue to receive any donations and we will 
continue too to pray for the situation. 

Pray for peace, pray for world leaders, for the peace talks. 
Pray for the people of Ukraine and Russia and for the Orthodox Church. 

 
You can also give to the Disasters Emergency Committee (DEC) Ukraine Appeal 

using the Payzone Terminal in Wilsden Post Office 
 

We are grateful for all donations to support the ministry of our churches. 
Donations or regular giving may be done by sending your gift to: 

Account name Sort Code Account Number 

St Saviour’s Church Harden PCC 05-02-42 32488873 

Parish of St Matthews, Wilsden 40-23-05 42128918 

Please include your name as a reference or we will be unable to thank you. 
 

Prayer Chains 
St. Saviour’s: June Thompson   273787 (Reserve is Hazel 274234) 
St. Matthew’s: Margaret Harrison 272305. 
 

mailto:louiseandrobert22@gmail.com
mailto:beneficehwcd@gamil.com


4 
 

Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 10 April 
Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to the 
suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 
 

Sunday 

10 April 

Palm Sunday As we remember our Lord’s entry into Jerusalem, pray for 
greater understanding and respect between people of different nationalities 
and faiths in that part of the world. 

Monday 

11 April 

Pray that many throughout our villages may draw strength from Holy Week 
devotions, through quiet reflection at home or at any of the services. 

Tuesday  

12 April 

Pray for Christians in the Eastern Orthodox Churches at a time of such 
suffering in Ukraine and neighbouring countries. 

Wednesday 

13 April 

Pray for the Ukrainian community in and around Bradford as they try to get 
news of family and friends. 

Thursday 

14 April 

Pray that the symbolism of our Benefice meal and service at St John’s brings 
us closer to the deep meaning of this day. 

Friday 

15 April 

Pray for Christians everywhere as we reflect on the meaning of the cross. 

Saturday 

16 April 

Give thanks for the reflective period of Lent. Pray for all who have helped 

and guided us through this season. 

 
Contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline: 01535 273814 pstern155@gmail.com 

(copy to David Haigh:david@dshaigh.uk and Helen Ludkin)  
Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the TUESDAY before publication 

Note we can only mention people, by name, in the newsletter with their consent. 
 

Benefice Team Rector Revd Richard Burge richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org 
 01535 273758 and for urgent calls: 07484275887 
Benefice Team Vicar Revd Alison Wooding 

01535 270687 
alison.wooding@leeds.anglican.org 

Associate Priest Revd Liz Moy 
01535 645991 

zilyom@btinternet.com 

Curate Revd Anna Lumb 
07787 155970 

anna.lumb@leeds.anglican.org 

Parish Administrator Helen Ludkin 
07788 848830 

beneficehwcd@gmail.com 

Churchwardens St Matthew’s – Celia Dawson 07952 692639 
 St Saviour’s – Malcolm Jones 01535 272649 
 St Saviour’s – Chris Bendle 07903 713018 
 

 
Clergy Days Off:  Alison: Monday & Tuesday   Anna: Saturday 
   Liz: Monday & Thursday   Richard: Saturday 

mailto:pstern155@gmail.com
mailto:david@dshaigh.uk
mailto:richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org
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